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I. Vice President Poppell welcomed the members of the SW 24th Avenue Focus Group.  Since members had not met over the summer months, the meeting opened with a recap of the spring meetings and a re-introduction of members.

II. Discuss Current Status – Vice President Poppell summarized the current status of the SW 24th Avenue eastern extension project as recommended by the Metropolitan Transportation Planning Organization.

III. Show Map of New Road – A revised site map was distributed to the Focus Group members.  The map was edited to show potential stormwater retention on the car wash property and the minimum distance for a new signalized intersection east of the Archer Rd./SW 34th Street intersection.  These modifications were made based upon Focus Group questions at their May 19, 2003 meeting.

IV. Proposed Actions and Meetings – Vice President Poppell presented a list of potential meeting topics that would comprise a “fact-finding” agenda for future meetings.  Members discussed the proposed topics and concluded to hold meetings with the following topics and presenters:

a. NATL Advisory Committee (suggested presenter, Dr. Tom Walker)

b. MTPO and Alachua County Public Works Department

c. Impacted University faculty including IFAS and other colleges/departments

V. Issues, Mitigation/Compromise and Master Plan Amendment – Members discussed these topics and supported a timeline that would have them completing their recommendation by January 2004.  This timeline would propose a Master Plan amendment to be prepared and brought to the University committees (LVL, PHBS, T&P, and ULUFPC) in January or February 2004.  Focus Group members’ comments included the following:

a. Focus Group members felt they needed additional information to discuss the roadway proposal including design standards, minimum width of required ROW donation, necessity of a 4-lane road v. a 2-lane road, screening devices such as berms and walls, and how/where roadway storm runoff would be managed.

b. Focus Group members also indicated they needed additional information to discuss the potential for mitigating NATL academic impacts by making investments that enhance the teaching/research accommodations at other natural areas on campus.  On this topic, members offered the following comments:

i. One Focus Group member noted that some natural areas including Lake Alice, Hogtown Creek and Bivens Arm were currently underutilized as natural teaching areas.

ii. One Focus Group member noted that there are added liabilities and inconvenience when taking students off of the main campus for teaching experiences.

iii. One Focus Group member discussed the burn program at the NATL and the potential to research management techniques without fire in Urban Areas.

iv. One Focus Group member noted that the Ohio State University has an extensive urban wetlands program that may serve as a model for natural teaching areas on the UF campus.  Information about the OSU program is posted on their website.

v. Focus Group members discussed a concern about who would pay for mitigations, including enhancement of other natural area teaching opportunities on campus.  Members suggested that the cost of this mitigation could be a condition of the ROW donation.  Some members noted that in terms of university-wide priorities and the academic strategic plan, the funding of these enhancements might not be the top priority.

VI. Conclusion – Dr. Tom Crisman informed the Focus Group members that he would be leaving soon on sabbatical.  After discussion, the Focus Group members agreed that Dr. Crisman should ask Dr. Mark Brown or Dr. Mark Clark to determine their availability to attend in his place during the sabbatical.  Dr. Crisman agreed to contact these professors.  The meeting concluded at approximately 2:30 PM.
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